MAPE Membership Meeting Minutes – Local 1002
Region 10
August 17, 2021
GoToMeeting
Roll call of officers:
Maurice Wilson, president – present 
Rhianon Sargent, vice president, region 10 chief steward – present 
Kristine Anderson, treasurer – present 
Camryn Krause Ferris, membership secretary – present
Mike Schultz, secretary – present
Michael Diedrich, MDE meet and confer chair – present 
Mike Foster, region 10 negotiations representative – present 
Jackie Blagsvedt, region 10 director – present 

Dan Engelhart, MAPE business agent for Local 1002, was also present.
Contract Negotiations Update
Mike Foster presented a PowerPoint on the MAPE tentative agreement. Major gains include wage increases, benefits to health insurance without major changes to out of pocket costs or premiums, Juneteenth added as a holiday, and increase in employer contributions to deferred compensation.

The voting period for MAPE members is September 8-17. If approved by the majority of voting members, Minnesota Management and Budget (MMB) submits the agreement to the Subcommittee on Employee Relations (SER). SER has 30 days to take action on the agreement. If a yes vote, a tie vote, or no action, the agreement goes into interim effect before final approval or disapproval by the Minnesota Legislature in May 2022. If a no vote from members, SER, or the Minnesota Legislature, we go back to bargaining, which could result in a strike. You need to be a member by September 2 to vote on the contract. Look out for an email from Big Pulse, a third-party contractor that administers MAPE’s voting process. You are allowed to spend work time to vote on the contract. The tentative agreement will be posted on the MAPE website with underlines and strike-throughs to indicate changes from the current contract. 

Regarding health care, open enrollment is scheduled for October 28 to November 17. There will be no increases to dental premiums, basic life will go up 4.5%, and short-term disability will go down 5%. Open enrollment presentations will be via video (no in-person meeting).
Business Agent Update
There was zero consultation with any union on MMB’s new testing mandate; the policy was created unilaterally by MMB. The statements made to the media by Governor Walz were false. MAPE does not support the policy since we were not consulted in its development. There are many questions about the policy that could have been resolved if MAPE and other unions were at the table. We want to make sure implementation of the policy is clear. There is an FAQ on the MAPE website. 
Raffle Winners
Holly Andersen
Jana Pan

Next Meeting
September 21, 2021
11:30-12:30
GoToMeeting
Questions or comments? Please reach out at mapelocal1002@gmail.com. 
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